
 

 

QUESTION WITHOUT NOTICE 

Asked in House of Assembly on 

22 May, 2024 

ASKED BY: Hon Guy Barnett MP 

ANSWERED BY: Ella Haddad MP 

QUESTION: 

Michael from Lenah Valley is involved in the Kidney Advisory Group, 

which has invited you three times since October last year to attend the 

dialysis unit at St John's Park and you have not yet. He welcomes your 

answer today. Minister, can you promise Michael that you will visit the 

facility and meet with the Kidney Advisory Group within a month? 

ANSWER: 

Add answer text here in Gill Sans 14 pt. 

I have sought advice from my Department in relation to the dialysis unit 

at St John's Park. 

I’m advised the building was constructed in 1962 and while it is 

considered to be in a reasonable condition, there’s no doubt it is 

showing its age.   

I have visited the renal facility in Kings Meadows in Launceston in recent 

weeks, and I will visit the dialysis unit at St John's Park in the coming 

week.  I also intend to meet with the Kidney Advisory Group to hear 

their concerns, and my office is reaching out to arrange this as soon as 

possible.  

APPROVED/NOT APPROVED 
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Hon Guy Barnett MP 

Minister for Health, Mental Health and Wellbeing 

Date: 11 June 2024 

 


